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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 25, 2005

TO: Honorable Will Hartnett, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HJR85 by Crownover (Proposing a constitutional amendment providing for appointment to 
fill vacancies in certain judicial offices and for nonpartisan retention elections for those 
offices.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated, other than the cost of publication. 

The cost to the state for publication of the resolution is $66,497.

The bill would amend the Texas Constitution relating to the partisan election method of judicial 
selection. The bill would establish a method of gubernatorial appointments for position vacancies 
with subsequent nonpartisan retention elections for all appellate and district courts. Gubernatorial 
appointments would also be subject to approval by the Senate.

Although the bill would change the method of judicial selection, the frequency and costs of elections 
under the bill is not anticipated to vary significantly with the frequency and costs of elections in the 
current system; accordingly, other than the cost of publication, the fiscal implication to the State is not 
anticipated to be significant.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 201 Supreme Court of Texas, 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial 
Council, 242 State Commission on Judicial Conduct
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